
 

CITY COUNCIL 

WORK SESSION 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: City Council 

FROM: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA - City Manager 

DATE OF MEETING: April 7, 2025 

ITEM TITLE: Larson Lane Roadway 

 

DISCUSSION: 

Staff was contacted by Pries Enterprises regarding Larson Lane, the roadway along the west side of their 
main building. The inquiry was regarding what it would take to pave the roadway, similar to the southern 
half, which is already paved. Staff reached out to Mark Crawford of Crawford Engineering, and he 
provided the City Manager with an email stating the cost of approximately $672,000 to extend the paving. 
That cost would include Construction, Design, and Construction Administration for the project. 

The project would consist of approximately 675 linear feet of roadway extension, including sanitary sewer, 
water main, and storm sewer. 

An aerial of the roadway is below: 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends discussion of this topic. No action is needed at this meeting, as any decision items 
needed would be brought forward to a City Council meeting for approval. 


